                                Eagle Ridge Property Owners’ Association 
                       Minutes for ERPOA Board of Directors Meeting for October 14, 2019
                             These minutes will not be approved until the next Board Meeting.

Welcome to all Eagle Ridge Property Owners to the Board of Directors Meeting.  This will confirm that the Notice for this meeting was posted more than 48 hours prior to the meeting.
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by John Spiegel, President.  Board members present were: 
                                                                                                    Present                  Absent

              1.  John Spiegel,   President,                                          __X____                  ______

              2.  Christine Leslie, Vice President                                __X____                  ______

              3.  Peggy Jermyn,  Secretary/Treasurer                         __X____                  ______

              4.  Hewitt B. McCloskey, Jr., Director                          __X____                   ______

              5.  Kathy Furlong, Director                                           ​​​​___X____                 _______
 A quorum was reached.  There were  10 residents present.

 Request was made to approve the Minutes for the September 9, 2019 Board Meeting.
              1.  First Motion to approve the minutes of September 9, 2019:Peggy Jermyn
              2.  Second Motion to approve the minutes of September 9, 2019: Kathy Furlong
              3.  All voted  in favor. The  motion was passed.
Treasurer’s Monthly Report:  Peggy Jermyn as of September 30, 2019
Bank Account Balances as of 09/30/2019
· BOA

a. Checking Account ending in 1247 – $15,877.16

b. Reserve Account ending in 3976 – $107,974.37 

· TIAA

· TIAA Certificate of Deposit - $100,763.31

· TIAA Money Market Account - $161,741.35
2020 Budget

· Need the following decision before I can prepare a proposed 2020 budget:

· Does the Board recommend we move Reserve funds? The recommended amount according to the schedule is $23,998.00.
· More detailed discussion for next year’s budget will be discussed next meeting.
     President’s Monthly  Report:  John Spiegel
Condos v. ERPOA litigation: We await a decision from the Second District Court of Appeal on a motion for rehearing filed by the condos after the appellate court ruled in favor of ERPOA on July 10, 2019. Once a final decision is entered by the appellate court, ERPOA will be willing to discuss separate attorney fee settlements with each condominium association, should there be any interest in doing so by the condos.

The FPL underground work has been put on hold.  The homeowner at 7050 Twin Eagle asked FPL to “cease and desist” any further work on his property, and advised FPL that he has retained an attorney. The large FPL switch cabinets may end up being located within the existing utility easement close to the house at 7050 Twin Eagle.  Stay tuned.

Utilities Inc., Variance Application  

The variance request was granted, with conditions, most notably a 9 foot simulated stone wall and 9 foot gate, along with a landscape plan.  Hewitt McCloskey, Jr. will report in more detail.
     Director’s Report: Hewitt McCloskey, Jr. 
1. The repair of the front entrance center island located at Daniels Parkway and Eagle Ridge Drive is about 90% complete. The reason for the delay is there has been some difficulty in finding replacement masonry edging. This matter should be resolved shortly. 
2. The raised planter located in front of the Eagle Ridge Directory at the intersection of Aeries Way Drive and Eagle Ridge Drive Is a work in progress. I am still looking for six large purple/violet shrubs. Also more soil and groundcover needs to be added throughout the raised masonry planter. 
3. I met with and submitted a Landscape Enhancement Plan to the Florida Power and Light representative, Noel Reese on Tuesday morning, September 17, 2019. The work has been suspended. The owner of 7050 Twin Eagle hired an attorney and asked FPL to “cease and desist.”
4. Major renovations were performed on both irrigation systems. Intake filters were added to both systems and many irrigation heads had to be replaced.
      Committee Reports

           Arbitration Board Committee:  Steve Norris
             No Activity
           Architectural Control Committee : Rick Jermyn
            We had a total of 2 project requests in September. Both approved
· 1 impact windows project

· 1 driveway pavers project

           Deed of Restriction Committee:  Kathy Furlong
 The DOR committee members will focus on roofs, walkways and driveways which need to be cleaned now that the rainy season is over.  Homeowners are encouraged to arrange for cleaning if needed.
           Golf Liaison Committee:  Steve Norris
           Security and Safety Committee-Connie Hope
            This past month was very quiet, only one disturbance in our community, on Eagles Flight, handled 

             immediately by a deputy.
             Deputy Leland Mitchell has come into the community frequently to try to make sure motorists do not

             speed.   Remember school is in and kids are waiting for the bus in the dark.  Drive slow and be 
             careful.
             If you have a Ring doorbell, let me know.  I am making a list of home equipped with these devices to 
             give to the Sheriff’s Office so they can use it in times of emergency.  We are considering getting a 
             Ring Doorbell with video camera ourselves.  
            Make sure your cars and house are locked. Once again, the Sheriff’s moto is “Lock it or Lose it!” 
           Resident’s Comments (limited to three minutes) Please give your full name.
1. Ron Campbell:  I had talked to 2 County Commissioners about the waste management project.  Hewitt did a great job.
2. Nancy Gambaiaer:  I have been picking up garbage along the road and I am appalled at the amount of garbage I have picked up. It’s about two large bags.  Mostly beer cans of all kinds.  We should come together as a community and help clean the roads.  Maybe say something in the newspaper.  If you see someone doing this, call me and I’ll contact the Sheriff’s Office. .
3. Ed Schuler:  Maybe we could get several large trash cans and place them in several areas around the community.
John Spiegel:  Then who is coming to empty the large trash cans.  No that won’t work. 

4. Jan Ganter:  If we see somebody, what can we do.  Can we call the Sheriff’s Office?
     Nancy Gambaiaer:  Yes, you can call the Sheriff’s Office. 
                   5. Luther Ward:  What is the total amount we have in all accounts?
                       Peggy Jermyn:  The total is $386,356.19.  I will give that total each meting from now on.
5. Luther Ward:  The coco plums along the maintenance building fence look really good. 
You had said that you were going to put some trees in front of the coco plums.
                        John Spiegel:  The Golf Course owners were making the tree project difficult even

                        though it was at our expense.  So, the few trees we were going to put there got canceled
6.  Don Allen:  The Christmas laser light show will be put up again this year.  Just to know that John Spiegel designed it.  He said to put the light on the trees.  I will have someone help me install them this year.  
         A request for a motion for Adjournment:

                  1.  First Motion for Adjournment: Kathy Furlong
                 2.  Second Motion for Adjournment: Christine Leslie 

                 3.  All voted in favor for adjournment. Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 
                      7:33 PM.
